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Question: 
 
Does Centrelink have appropriate policies in place to address situations where job seekers 
have to make expensive 1800 or 1300 numbers to report income or contact either 
Centrelink or Job Services Australia about their obligations in order to remain on 
payment?  
 
Answer: 
 
Yes, customers can contact Centrelink by telephone at minimal expense through the 
provision of 1800 numbers, which are free of charge and 13 numbers, which are 
available from anywhere in Australia for the cost of a local telephone call. Calls from 
public and mobile telephones may be timed and charged at a higher rate. 
 
Centrelink is unable to comment about telephone calls to Job Services Australia as 
these calls are the responsibility of the Department of Education, Employment and 
Workplace Relations. 
 


